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GRAVES COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 
 

Response to Commission Staff’s Seventh Request for Information 
Case No. 2019-00347 

 
Question No. 1 

 
Responding Witness: Brent Shultz 

 
Q-1.  Refer to the January 12, 2024 and December 15, 2023 filings. State the cause of the 

35.83 percent increase in water loss reported for Fancy Farm between those filings. 

A-1. Graves County Water District (“the District”) reported a 40.06 percent loss in November 
2023 (1,501,269 gallons) for the Fancy Farm distribution system and reported a 66.30 
percent loss (4,132,159 gallons) for December 2023. The increase in the water loss 
percentage was 26.24. 

 The Fancy Farm distribution system has experienced a consistent increase in water loss 
since August 2023, rising from 6.69 percent to 66.30 percent. This increase was caused by 
a series of breaks in transite (asbestos cement) water mains in that distribution system. 
These main breaks began before November-December 2023 and are continuing to occur. 
During November and December 2023, the District replaced 660 linear feet of six-inch 
transite water main with polyvinyl chloride (“PVC”) main to eliminate one of the habitual 
problem areas. The immediate cause of the increase in November and December can be 
attributed to main breaks on Mary Street (November 20) and Parson Street (November 30) 
and a break in a six-inch water main on a Highway 80 West (December 6). Also 
contributing to the increased water loss was day-long flushing to remove air from a water 
line (November 13). 



GRAVES COUNTY WATER DISTRICT 
 

Response to Commission Staff’s Seventh Request for Information 
Case No. 2019-00347 

 
Question No. 2 

 
Responding Witness: Brent Shultz 

 
Q-2. Refer to the January 12, 2024 and December 15, 2023 filings. State the cause of the 

41.71 percent increase in water loss reported for Hickory between those filings. 

A-2. Graves County Water District (“the District”) reported a 40.18 percent loss in November 
2023 (5,406,300 gallons) for the Hickory distribution system and reported a 68.46 percent 
loss (14,895,000 gallons) for December 2023. The increase in the water loss percentage 
was 28.28. 

 The increase in water loss in Hickory distribution system is due to the complete 
rehabilitation of a 500,000-gallon elevated storage tank between November 3, 2023 and 
January 5, 2024. Rehabilitation work was performed on the tank’s interior and exterior,  
including sandblasting, painting, and welding repairs, at a cost of $450,000 to extend the 
tank’s useful life. To perform the rehabilitation work, the tank was drained and a constantly 
bypassing “blow off hydrant” was installed to maintain system pressure. The blow-off 
hydrant released a  significant amount of water to ensure proper pressure was maintained. 
During this time period, the Hickory distribution system also experienced eight water main 
breaks. 
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